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Five days after the anniversary of our graduation, Mary Margaret and I will celebrate our (gasp!) Silver Anniversary. We’re not exactly the same kids who boogied down the aisle in that dim, dark past, but a happy marriage, thankfully, remains the one constant in the otherwise peripatetic existence of an architect. We have two daughters of whom we are inordinately proud. We are still occasionally nonplussed by the demands of parenting, but they seem not to have noticed. Ann (sixteen) is gathering college applications, Yale among them. She’s already more energetic and better focused than I have ever been. Sarah (ten) is also reassuringly bright, and to my wonder is a whiz at all sports, something she surely didn’t inherit from her father. I have no idea what careers either of them will pursue, but I have insured that architecture won’t be among the choices they consider.
I drifted out of private practice early in my career and became a corporate architect in the hospitality industry. I found that I love hotels. I’ve built something like 150 of them without losing interest in the building type or the intricacies of their operation. Like many real estate based careers, mine has been somewhat migratory. We’ve lived in Virginia, Massachusetts, and Wisconsin since graduation and are in the process of moving to California. As many hotels as I’ve built on the West Coast, I swore I’d never live there. Then, in December, I joined Hilton Hotels as Head of Architecture and Construction. Alas, life continues to surprise me.
With the clarity of hindsight, I probably would have chosen a profession that I might have enjoyed somewhat less, but that would have allowed my children to grow up in one house and one school system.
Signatory to the letter that elicited this response, in addition to the immortal “B.D.,” the name of Tommy McNamee brought back fond memories of the amazing nine-and-a-half-hour road trips we shared, pursuing true love in the mountains of Virginia. I haven’t seen Tom since our graduation, but still number those excursions among the happiest of my many happy memories of our undergraduate years.
We were back at Yale from 1971 to 1974, a period which unfortunately may become known as the “Clinton Years.” It wasn’t the same. Those “shortest, gladdest years of life” probably were.
